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Meeting Minutes

April 13, 2017

Hosted by San Joaquin County Probation POA

Papapavlo’s Restaurant

501 N. Lincoln Center

Stockton, CA 95207

Call to Order
Meeting was called to order at 1900 hours, followed by the pledge of allegiance, a moment of silence, and introductions. Board members present were President Walker, Vice President Seymour, Treasurer Beintema, and Director Bock.

Minutes
President Walker distributed the minutes from the March 2017, on behalf of Secretary Davis, for review.

Motion to approve – Jim Bock 

2nd – Larry Seymour

Approved Unanimously

Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer Beintema distributed the treasurer’s report for review and provided detailed explanation of new and more transparent format.

Motion to approve - Larry Seymour

2nd – Tom Cantrell

Approved Unanimously

Old Business
President Walker: Introduced discussion about Chapter finances and the long-established practice of paying for meals each month. He noted that the Chapter checking account was the lowest he had ever seen it during the February meeting. The resulting discussions led to the then-treasurer resigning from his position, which created a vacancy. The members present at the March meeting elected Randy Beintema to complete the current term. 

During the same meeting, we discussed there was a lapse in the manner in which the Chapter collected monies for guests and vendors. We asked for the members to take home the discussion and come back at the April meeting with some suggestions.

Three primary questions came to mind:

Who should the Chapter cover during monthly dinner meetings?

Matt Pettis - Recommended that members (regardless of whether regular, limited, RAM, etc.) should be covered and that vendors and service providers pay for their meals. Although several other ideas were discussed this position was the most favorable solution through the consensus.

Should guests be required to pay for their meals?

Paul Brennan – Recommended that politicians that attend and stay for dinner should pay for their meals, as well as personal guests of members who attend. Randy Beintema noted that those seeking endorsement often say their peace then leave prior to dinner starting. The consensus of this discussion agreed with the recommendations made by Brennan.

What should we charge for guests, vendors, and service providers?

President Walker mentioned that the cost for putting on meetings has increased. The limit for several years has been $20.00 per person. Based upon this, visitors have been charged $20.00. However, inflation has increased the actual costs of meals. As a result, when charging only $20.00 for visitors, the Chapter must encumber the overage. Angie Rajczyk from California Casualty mentioned that the Bay Area Chapter charges vendors $25.00 and that she understands that need for the increase. It was decided that we will leave the current limits in place and address them with the start of the new year.

New Business
SPD – While sitting in the Chapter meeting, communication came through that an off-duty LE who was involved in a shooting a few months ago while he was being robbed was declared victim and the shooting justified. Because the sheriff deputy used his own firearm and not an agency issued gun, DOJ will not release the firearm to him until he pays a daily fee of 25.00, times 90 days. The other option was that he pays a $55.00 transfer fee and have the gun re-registered through a licensed dealer. Because the officer was being covered through LDF, it was recommended that LDF look into the reasoning for the egregious charge and the necessity for him to have to pay to retrieve his firearm after being declared a victim of a violent crime.

Reports
PAC/OGA
AB1428 (Transparency Bill) - PORAC supports and we are asking our members to contact the newest member of the Public Safety Committee and request his support on AB1428.
Treasurer Beintema reminded members that May 7th and 8th are the Candlelight Vigil and Peace Officer Memorial Ceremony in Sacramento. Additionally, he encouraged members to attend the PORAC Legislation Day and Legislative Reception on May 9th. 
Legal Defense Fund

Dustin Smith – Report that the LDF is strong and continues to grow.

41 states and 2 territories

118,862 members in 1237 associations
61 criminal cases pending

1498 calls for service in 2017 so far

$22,910,132.00 net assets

Vendor Reports
AFLAC - Looking to change model with PORAC and get more agents in local areas. Want existing, or retired police officers as agents. 

California Casualty - ID Theft coverage. If you are a PORAC member and insured by them, ID Theft coverage is free. Became one of first auto companies that give bodily injury to cats or dogs. 

Other Business
Motion for Chapter to pay for dinner made by Tom Cantrell

2nd – Larry Seymour

Approved Unanimously

Next meeting will be held on May 11, 2017 and will be hosted by Manteca POA at Las Casuelas in Manteca.

Meeting Adjourned


